
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #5

Monday,  March 15, 2021– 7:00 pm


Great Falls Clinic Specialty Center, 3000 15th Ave So


CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Eric Ray with the Pledge of 
Allegiance at 7:00.


ROLL CALL:  Members present: Terry Albrecht, Pat Bolton, Eric Ray, and Marcia Anderson.

	 There were three people from Benefis, four from the City Traffic Department, and 15 

neighbors present.


NEW BUSINESS:

	 Benefis Crosswalk Safety Concerns discussion with Benefis Staff Support Council and 

COGF Traffic Division Staff. This was the first meeting about installing flashing crosswalk 
signals on 26th St and 15 Ave So and 11th Ave So between the Women’s and Children 
building and the main building.  The Traffic Division Staff will complete the necessary 
studies and bring their answers to our May meeting.  There are some issues concerning 
parking and the bus stop.  They were asked about a traffic signal on 29th St and 10th Ave 
So.


PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS

	 Don Petersen brought up a concern about the trash that collects in the fence behind the 

Flamingo and that the Devonshire people are trying to keep it cleaned up.  Eric will call the 
manager and asked the Devonshire people monitor it for two weeks without cleaning it up, 
and take pictures.


	 Jean Althoff is concerned about the field east of 57th St and the garbage in the area.

	 Terry Albrecht, again, expressed his concerned about the traffic on 15th Ave So leading to 

Mountain View school.


OLD BUSINESS

	 Approve Minutes - The minutes were read and approved on a motion by Eric and second 

by Pat.

OTHER BUSINESS:

	 The council vacancy was addressed again and we were reminded that filing for NC 

elections is from April 22 - June 21..

	 State Impact Study Request - A follow-up letter was sent to Gov. Gianforte.


NEXT MEETING – April 19, 2021


ADJOURN - The meeting was adjourned at 7:46 on a motion by Pat and second by Terry.


Respectfully submitted,

Marcia Anderson, Secretary


